Calwell High School Special Purpose Review
Dear parents and carers,
It is wonderful to have all year levels back on campus and we’re looking forward to a successful term for all students. Thank you to all families for your continued support of your children’s learning and for our school. 
As you know, we have made some important changes following our recent engagement with WorkSafe, including new teaching staff and improvements to our processes around incident management and work health and safety. We are also committed to more frequent parent communication, rolling out our Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) program, and improved monitoring of workforce impacts due to COVID-19.
The next phase of our improvement journey will include a Special Purpose Review of Calwell High School.
School reviews are a regular practice across all ACT public schools to help assess the effectiveness of planning and management of school resources to improve student outcomes. 
The review of Calwell High School will commence on 31 May and will consider four key areas:
1. Student learning and engagement
2. Teaching practices
3. Leadership practices
4. Organisational practices
The review team is independent from the school and will be made up of educators from the ACT, NSW and Victorian education systems.
A key part of the review process is hearing from parents and carers. If you are interested in sharing your views and experiences, please email info@calwellhs.act.edu.au by 27 May and we will contact you about the best way to get your input.
The review is a great way for us to identify areas for improvement and an opportunity to renew our commitment to student learning and wellbeing.
I look forward to sharing the outcomes of the review with you next month.
If you have questions about the review, please contact us via email - info@calwellhs.act.edu.au.
Kind regards,
Megan Altenburg 
Principal
Monday 23 May 2022
